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QUOTE OF THE WEEK: 
Don't run away from challenges, RUN OVER THEM! -“Nike”

 
 

 

The area around the Graemian Centre where many learners are enjoying their second break; vehicles are driving
too quickly hence we are trying to keep our learners away from that parking area. We have plans in place to
achieve this.
The morning traffic congestion outside the main gate (Templeton Drive), which in theory is a four-way stop.
Parents and public transport vehicles are stopping there, creating a dangerous scenario. Vehicles may not stop
there to drop off or pick up learners. 

Traffic Concerns on Campus             

A disturbing concern has been raised by a number of parents recently, with regards to traffic and safety on the campus
during drop-off and pick -up times. Those concerns are primarily based around speeding vehicles and congestion. Our
staff have been very concerned and have recently discussed this in depth again. 

We just need our parents to be aware of the problem, and remember that the speed limit at any school is 30km/h. The
following have been identified as hot-spot areas:

Quote: 
"The difference between rugby and most other sports? After being called for a penalty, six - foot - nine, 260 pound, 22 year

old South African forward Lood de Jager said to the referee: "Sorry sir."
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The area outside the Grant House gate (Templeton Drive). This is a blind exit where vehicles are speeding around the
corner creating a dangerous scenario.
The road around Somerset Field - vehicles speeding and not adhering to the 30km/h limit, is a significant concern.

The main school gate at the admin block (Templeton Drive) should be used for Grade 1, 2 & 3 parents only. They will
drop their children off at the traffic circle and then exit at the Selborne Road gate (or Grant House gate if need be).
Grade 00 & R parents should drop off the learners at the Graemian Centre and then possibly exit at the Selborne Road
gate.
Most vehicles could enter at the pool gate and exit at the Selborne Road gate. Please be aware of children crossing
roads and be cognisant of blocking traffic or creating congestion. Other than Grade 1, 2 & 3 parents - no other
vehicles should be entering the main school gate. Likewise, no vehicles should exit from the main school gate.
The Grant House gate (Templeton Drive) could be used as a minor exit point only, but generally traffic makes it
difficult to exit at this gate during periods of congestion so we recommend using the Selborne Road gate.

We have approached the Traffic Department for assistance, and we are hoping that they could provide a presence at all of
these hot-spots for a period of time. This will hopefully create an awareness of the areas highlighted, which are a massive
concern to us. We are also in the process of adding extra video cameras around these congested areas, to assist us with
picking up any traffic infringements. We are also looking at investing in more speed bumps around the campus. Parents
could assist the flow of traffic greatly by following these general guidelines:

One of our danger areas is created as a result of second-break clashing with parents picking up Foundation Phase
learners to go home. We are addressing the issue with regards to the learners crossing that parking lot to get to the
tuckshop. Please be aware that when driving on campus around 12h30, that the learners are busy with their break time. 

Lastly, a number of learners have their driver’s licences, and with parental consent do drive to school. Please note that
they may NOT have passengers unless permission is given by both sets of parents. To transport learners, a driver is
expected to have a public driver’s permit. There are massive legal implications if one does not have the required PDP.
Likewise, young learners often drive with a lack of maturity and this is dangerous in any environment. Any learner
infringing on these guidelines will lose permission to park their vehicles on campus. 

Please support us in this process. We are concerned about the current state of safety because of traffic congestion and
speeding. Your assistance in these areas will be greatly appreciated. Along with the Traffic Department, we will get this
message out to all public transport vehicles. 

G van Molendorff

Academics

Peer Assistance Extra Lessons:

We would like to congratulate the leaders in the Academic Portfolio for this fantastic initiative. Boys from Grades 8 to 12
were given the opportunity to sign up for extra help from an older student. Many of the younger boys jumped at the
opportunity for help from an older Graemian, all of whom have proved their academic worth. These lessons take place on
a Tuesday afternoon. In addition, the portfolio committee has organised academic help for Grade 11s and 12s doing
Accounting on Friday afternoons. We applaud their efforts and look forward to seeing the fruits of their labour.



The Dream Project

"As Graeme College approaches its 150th  birthday in 2023 we look to the past and celebrate numerous milestones of
significant success and achievement. However, as we look to the future we are determined to continue to inspire our
boys toward future greatness. We do not want our boys to rest and rely on past glory, we want them to take a hold of their
destinies and become the future leaders and champions we know they can be. In order to do this we want to offer our
boys the best possible facilities to assist them to achieve their dreams. 

We could think of no better way to do this than to open a multi-purpose indoor sports facility as Graeme College turns 150
in 2023. What better way to celebrate an incredible milestone of an incredible school? And what better way to open the
way for another 150 years of growth, achievement and success. Sport is an unbelievable banner of unity and togetherness
at Graeme College.

It has enormous power for good, both for the individual and the community. It has the ability to change the way Graeme
boys think about themselves and the world that they live in. It can challenge their assumptions about their own
ability, about what it means to work hard and the sacrifice required to achieve a standard of excellence.

The indoor sports facility would provide the space for world-class strength and conditioning equipment and training,
indoor cricket nets and meeting/coaching rooms. We are determined not to wait another century before producing our
next international fly-half or cricket all-rounder. This project seeks to celebrate and affirm our past, while embracing –
with great passion – our shared future."



Better Late than Never campaign:  
The Mighty Leopards/U15A side decided to ditch the batting pads in favour of sanitary pads, for an initiative they dubbed
the ‘Better late than never’ initiative. During a season that was riddled with many ups and downs, the Graeme u15A boys
decided to make the best out of what seemed to be a bad habit. A player or coach who arrived late for any practice, match
or session, had to pay R10 to the team. This money was then collected and used to buy sanitary products for the
ELETHU'BONGO foundation girls in Nolukhanyo Location community of Bathurst. Albeit the fact that the reason for the
money was a negative one, the boys made amends by using that money for a positive cause. Well done to the Graeme
College U15A cricket boys. 

Graemian Spirit:
Iminathi Mali, a new pupil to the Graeme College, started in grade four this year... He dedicated his entire Saturday
overseeing the scoreboard for the U15A cricket side who played against Dale College. This young Graemian arrived,
dressed in full school uniform and made it a point of his to look as neat as possible at all times. His impeccable manners
and constant support for the Graeme side was so admirable. He cheered for every boundary and celebrated every wicket
that fell. What an amazing boy he is and a true inspiration to all. He portrayed true Graemian spirit that day
 

Sports



Sports
Cricket Results - Senior School

1st XI vs Dale
Graeme 104 all out
Dale 105/ 8
Aphiwe Mnyanda 4 for 28
Dale won by 2 wickets.

2nd XI vsDale
Graeme 249 all out
Simnikiwe Bosman 73*
Erron Kivitts 49
Siya Nongubo 38
Dale 76 all out
Oliver Ripley 4/31
Banzi Mnandi 2/12
Erron Kivitts 2/2
Graeme won by 171 runs

Picture credit below: by Jill Tyson.

 

u15A vs Dale
Graeme 223-9 declared
M.Tyson 65
M.Williams 45
E.Sukula 30
Dale 107/ 8
Match Drawn

U14A vs Dale
Graeme 119 all out
Aya Bill 27
Luphelo Mdyesha 22
Dale 84 all out
Luphelo Mdyesha 4 for 36
Ryan Stobbs 4 for 28 
Graeme won by 35 runs

 



Mondays:          Grade 8 - 13h30-14h30
Tuesdays:         Grade 9NH - 13h30-14h00

Wednesdays:   Grade 11 and 10 - 13h30-14h30
Fridays:              Grade 12 - 13h30-14h30

Mondays:        Grade 4 - 13h30-14h00

Tuesdays:       Grade 6 - 13h30-14h30
Wednesday:   Grade 7 - 13h30-14h30

Steelband Rehearsal Times:

                                     Grade 9SA - 14h00-14h30

Marimba Band Rehearsal Times:

Due to clashes with sport the grade 7 and 6 groups have swapped. Please see the new times below: 

                                   Grade 5 - 14h00-14h30

Individual Private music lessons: 
The music centre has also started offering private individual and group lessons. These take place after school. If you
would like your child to participate in these lessons please collect a form at the music centre. These lessons are private
and are to be paid for. The lessons will be taken by our full time staff members as well as outside music specialists.

Below pictures:
Picture one (left) - Our Foundation Phase boys thoroughly enjoyed participating in class concerts this past week. They
learnt how audiences and performers act in a concert setting and they also showcased rhythm patterns that they had 
 learnt about during the term.
Picture two (right)- One of our Gr 6 pupils having a piano lesson with Mrs Niesing.

Music



Trevor Cowie bat (The most improved player):

Sean Wiblin Trophy (Player’s Player of the Year):

Smuts Family bat (Most outstanding 1st XI player):

Congratulations to the 1st XI cricketers who received awards on Monday morning. It is always such a privilege to have Neil
Smuts join us to hand over the awards. The Smuts family have donated a bat every year, which goes to the ‘most
outstanding player’ of the year. 

The awards on Monday were made to: 

Viwe Gana

Mornay Kohl

Aphiwe Mnyanda 

Sports



It is all systems go for the rugby season to start and this week and everyone was excited to return to practice. One of the
parents said there was a "tangible vibe of excitement around the school grounds." Below, the cricket field has now been
changed to a rugby field and some pictures of practice this week.

Sports



Sports



The Community Outreach Portfolio spent term 1 on their community project of collecting sanitary products for
underprivileged school girls.

With the help of Graeme College, Pick 'n Pay, and the Grahamstown community, they collected 402 packets of sanitary
products. These products will be distributed next week. 

Sports

Community engagement

Results for the tennis and squash today against Grey College.:

U11a tennis drew 3-3, 
U13a tennis won 7-2,
u11a squash won 3-1, 
u13a squash lost 2-4. 



Grade 00s
Hands-on learning is a form of education in which children learn by DOING. Instead of simply listening to their teacher
about a given subject, the children engage with the subject matter to solve a problem or create something. The Grade 00s
did some hands on learning this week and they enjoyed it thoroughly. 



Grade 2s
On Fridays, the Grade 2s enjoy getting creative and expressing themselves through Art. Today we collected leaves of
different shapes and sizes. The boys drew their favourite shaped leaves and filled them with patterns and colour.



Grade 5s
Pop Art was the art of popular culture in the 1950’s and 1960’s. It was the visual art movement that was characterised by
art that was brash, young, fun and hostile to the artistic establishment. It included different styles of painting and
sculpture from various countries, but what they all had in common was an interest in mass-media, mass-production and
mass-culture.
Last week the Grade 5 boys created pop art inspired self portraits in their art classes. They chose a word that describes
them to put in the background of the portrait too, which personalised each drawing even more. We also loved the detail in
the Graeme College badges in these portraits!

Grade 7s
The Grade 7s did some lovely work for Natural Sciences. They had to produce a poster on an indigenous plant or animal
species. They will be displayed in the Grade 7 corridor from next week Tuesday, if anyone would like to have a look at the
posters. They are all very interesting and informative and we are very proud of the effort the boys have put into these.



Grade 7s



Totally ROAR-SOME! 
The Pre-primary children went on a Jurassic Journey back in time today as they all brought in their favourite dinosaurs.
They loved telling their teachers and friends why they loved their unique toy dinosaur so much. The pupils all left school
buzzing about fossils and dinosaur adventures!

A few pictures of our Grade 12s hard at work in their mathematics lesson with Ms. White learning functions and inverses
for their graph work. 

The Pre-Primary

Grade 12s



Staff news

Congratulations to our music teacher Ms. Chelsea
Coetzer who got engaged last week. Left picture:  Some
of the the matrics were involved in the proposal. They
convinced Ms. Coetzer to go back to her classroom
under the guise that one of the boys were locked in and
having a panic attack. They also serenaded Ms Coetzer
while her fiancee proposed. 

Library 

Library times
The library will be open at first break only, every day. If you would like your son to study in the library in the afternoons, you
need to write a letter to the school ( Mrs Strutt) to get permission. 
Thank you for your cooperation.

The Graeme College second-hand clothing shop will be open between 13h00 and 14h00 every Monday, Wednesday and
Friday (excluding public holidays and school holidays). Please contact Mrs Mary Siebritz should you have any queries.

2nd Hand Clothing Shop 

Google Calendar
Please click on the link below to be directed to the school Google Calendar. The link helps you subscribe to the school
calendar which you can add to your phone, tablet or computer. Just click on the ‘plus sign’ at the bottom right hand
corner of the calendar.

http://www.graemecollege.co.za/calendar.html 

School calendar

http://www.graemecollege.co.za/calendar.html




The Karri App

You would have received a notification regarding the use of the Karri payment app. There are some new parents to
Graeme College, so let us explain what it is briefly.

We are trying to slowly move away from learners carrying cash to school for a number of reasons. Obviously it is safer, but
even just for accounting purposes - we prefer to use the app. The app itself is backed by Nedbank and you can find more
information at:

https://www.karripay.com/za/

The app is free and the school has supported using it in many capacities like tours, fundraisers, events etc.

The school's database is linked to the Karri system - hence the notification that you received.

We have not had many events over the last 12 months obviously - so we thought we would send out this reminder of how
the app works. This Friday we are hosting a Burger Night as a fundraiser for the 1st XI cricket team, and burgers can be
purchased using the app. Of course, you can pay with cash or via card at the Grameian Centre as well. Take away burgers
will be available from 17h00 onwards this Friday. There is also a T20 cricket match against the Stanley CC starting at
14h00. The OGU has their AGM at 5pm. Please pop in and support the event, or just maybe order take-away supper for
your family.

THANK YOU for your support. If you need any help accessing the app - please don not hesitate to contact the school. 

https://www.karripay.com/za/

